
 
 
 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed, please contact the Town Office. 

TBD Middle of March Band Fruit Pick Up 

March 8th  3on3 Hockey Tournament Eatonia Memorial Arena 9:00 am  

March 9th St. Paul Lutheran Church Service with Communion 10:30 am  

March 14th Eatonia Lions Club- Dry Ribs, Wings, Green Beer 5:00pm Community Hall 

March 17th St. Patrick’s Day 

March 23rd St. Paul Lutheran Church Service with Communion 10:30 am 

March 28th – 30th Curling Funspeil 

     March 31st   St. Paul Lutheran Church Service with Communion 10:30 am 

April 3rd – 5th Eatonia Oasis Players - Dinner Theatre Community Hall 

April 6th St. Paul Lutheran Church Service with Communion 10:30 am 

April 17th  R.M. of Chesterfield Spring Ratepayers Supper Community Hall 

April 18th  St. Paul Lutheran Church Service with Communion 10:30 am 

March 2025 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 

 

 

  

 

 

 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Please have your bin out 

on the street  

by 7:00 a.m. 

Monday, March 10th  

Monday, March 24th  
 

 

  

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Please have your bin out on 
the street  

by 7:00 a.m. 
Thursday, March 6th  

Thursday, March 20th  
 
 
  
 
 
 

TAXES 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts 

for prepayment of 2025 taxes. The 

following discounts will be applied 

to Municipal tax payments made 

during that month: 

 

March – 4% 

April – 3% 

May – 2% 

June – 1% 
 

If you have any questions, feel free 

to  

call the office. 

 

BUSINESS LICENSES 

The Town has mailed out 

notices please make  your 

payment as soon as possible 

Office will be closed 

Tuesday, March 18th    

for staff training 
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EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing. 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS IS THE  

22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

CONDITIONS OF ADVERTISING ACCEPTANCE 

INCLUDING DISPLAY 

All advertising is subject to publisher’s approval. 

Proofs of the advertisement will be sent out to all 

advertisers prior to printing. Any errors thereafter we 

will not accept responsibility for. We ask that all ads 

are submitted in a timely manner to allow enough 

time to process the proofs. 

PLEASE READ YOUR AD 

 

“SaskTel Fibre Optics Construction Coming to Eatonia” 
  

On behalf of SaskTel, we would like residents to know that SaskTel will be working on the fibre optic network build in 

2025-26, which encompasses the underground portion of the build.  This work requires underground digs in some 

areas. SaskTel will contact you when your address is ready for conversion to the new fibre optic network. If you have 

any questions or concerns regarding the installation, you are encouraged to visit www.sasktel.com/infinet or call 1-800-

SASKTEL.  Further information can also be found on www.sasktel.com/infinet regarding the benefits of infiNET and the 

network construction process.” 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
http://www.sasktel.com/store/browse/Personal/Internet/What-s-infiNET-/_/N-1l1pcs7
http://www.sasktel.com/store/browse/Personal/Internet/What-s-infiNET-/_/N-1l1pcs7
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GARBAGE AND RECYCLYING Rate Increase 

The town council approved a rate increase for garbage and recycling services in Eatonia at its 

November 12, 2024, council meeting. 

The increase for residential and commercial customers is 10% per month. The adjusted rates take 

effect on January 1, 2025. You will notice this increase on the January- February billing which is mailed 

out at the beginning of March. 

Garbage and recycling rates are reviewed annually to determine whether the rates are adequate to 

cover expenses or whether and increase is warranted. The town council takes every measure possible 

to avoid unnecessary increases in rates. 

The main reasons for the increase is due to the cost increase from the designated collector to cover 

their operating costs such as increased fuel costs, maintenance costs, landfill fees, etc. and to fund the 

town’s share to decommission the landfill. 

The rates will increase as follows: 

SERVICE TYPE CURRENT MONTHLY 
RATE 

INCREASED MONTHLY 
RATE 

INCREASE PER 
MONTH 

Waste cart collected  
bi-weekly 

$17.71 $19.50 $1.79 

3 Cubic yard garbage 
bin collected once a 
month 

 
$47.44 

 
$52.20 

 
$4.76 

3 Cubic yard garbage 
bin collected bi-weekly 

 
$94.88 

 
$104.40 

 
$9.52 

6 Cubic yard garbage 
bin collected once a 
month 

 
$88.55 

 
$97.40 

 
$8.85 

6 Cubic yard garbage 
bin collected biweekly 

 
$177.10 

 
$194.80 

 
$17.70 

Recycle cart collected 
bi-weekly 

$7.70 $8.50 $0.80 

 

Also, please note that the garbage bins at the businesses, school, area/pool, Corcoran Place and 

Eatonia Oasis Living are for their use only as they pay for the rental of these bins. THEY ARE NOT FOR 

PUBLIC USE SO PLEASE DO NOT DUMP YOUR GARBAGE IN THESE BINS. 

You can dump garbage in your own garbage cart or take it to the nuisance grounds. The nuisance 

grounds hours for ratepayers of the Town of Eatonia and the R.M. of Chesterfield are as follows: 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday – 1:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday – 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 
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Somerville Digital Sign 
Somerville Digital Sign is a unique advertising digital 

sign to advertise your business needs, community 

events, birthdays, baby announcements, anniversaries, 

engagements, hockey games, reunions, and 

employment postings. 

Commercial spots are 10 seconds long, minimum of 

288 reps/24 hours a day, 7 days a week.   

Creative designs by our Digital Sign Animator are 

available upon request. 

Cost:  $60 a week Commercial/Business Promotions 

$25 a week Community Events & 

Announcements                                          

*Taxes not included in prices *Prices subject to 

change. 

Creative designs for an animated commercial or a static 

commercial can be discussed at time of booking. 

Please call our Digital Sign Coordinator Jerry 

Fuerstenberg at 306-967-2101 if you have any 

questions or if you would like to discuss your options. 
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Utility Personnel Wanted 

The Rural Municipality of Chesterfield No. 261 

requires utility workers for operating various 

equipment and general duties to include: rock 

picking, road sign placement, mowing etc. to start 

in the spring 2025.  Applicants must have a valid 

class 5 driver’s license. Reply by mail, fax, e-mail or 

in person to R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261, Box 70, 

Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0;  

ph: 306-967-2222, fax. 306-967-2424 or email 

ceo@rmofchesterfield261.ca.  

 

Only those selected for an interview will be 

contacted. 

Applications will be accepted until suitable 

candidates are received. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the Eatonia 

Huskies organization for 

the many hours of 

enjoyment you’ve given 

us this winter.  

Steven & Dennis Kanasevich 

mailto:ceo@rmofchesterfield261.ca
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R.M. of Chesterfield #261 
 

SPRING RATEPAYERS SUPPER 

 

Eatonia Community Hall 

 
Friday April 17, 2025 

Steak Supper 

Cash Bar 

Cocktails: 5:30 PM 

Supper @ 7:00 PM 

 

Tickets $30.00 

 

Tickets available at the RM Office 
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Edward Lindeman 

 

 

 
 

May 19, 1943 – February 9, 2025  

On Sunday February 9th, The Lindeman Family lost their patriotic father, grandfather & great grandfather.  

Edward (Ed) was born on May 19, 1943, in Tramping Lake, Sk., to parents of Joseph & Barbara Lindeman. He was 1 of 

the youngest of 7 siblings: Magdelina, Peter, Joe, George, Wilfred & Leo.  

Ed met the love of his life, Shirley Knodel in 1963 and married in 1968. They started their family together by 

welcoming their 1st son, Jaymes, on May 6, 1970. Then they completed the family with their second son David on 

April 12, 1977.  

Jaymes lives in Crossfield, Ab. (Cheryl & Savannah)  

David & Kelly live in Bentley, Ab & gave them 4 Grandchildren Sheena (Jesse), Chase (Chloe), Carson (Caprice) & 

Carter (Taylor) & a Great Granddaughter, Blake Lee Lindeman (Chase & Chloe)  

Ed had a passion for chariot racing, the family farm and raising cattle. Ed loved his Black baldies and black angus 

cattle. Ed & Shirley retired in 2012 from the cattle and farming industry!  

Ed had a love for hockey which he played in his younger years and enjoyed watching his boys and grandsons play. Ed 

and Shirley were very proud hockey parents/grandparents and made a lot of friends over all those years. He loved to 

watch and support the local Eatonia Huskies Hockey Team, he will be watching from above for years to come!  

Ed & Shirley were the epitome of being a couple, they did not travel anywhere without one another and enjoyed 

following the chuck wagon circuit.  

Thank you to the Leader & Kindersley Hospital staff for the care that you provided for Ed Lindeman.  

A very Special Thank you to Dean Aldridge, Trisha Lee and Tracey Radies for taking great care of dad during these 

last 4 years!  

Our Family would also like to send out a sincere thank you to all the people that provided dad lunches, sympathy 

cards, the visits & help during these difficult times of grievance! Thank you so much from deep down in our hearts!  

Also thank you to the Kindersley Funeral Home!  

The Celebration of Life for Ed (Shirley) Lindeman will be held on Saturday March 22nd at the Eatonia Community Hall 

at 3:00pm…  

Rest in Peace…. 
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